
CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Notice of Public Hearing 
 

Tuesday, February 19, 2019 
7:00 p.m.  

 
SAU #1 

106 Hancock Road 
Peterborough, NH  03458 

 
MINUTES 

 
Myron Steere called the Public Hearing open at 7:28 p.m. 
 
Chairman Steere read the following:     

 
In accordance with RSA 198:20-b, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook 
Valley School Board for the purpose of expending funds from the Daniels Fund- 
Hancock to make improvements to the baseball field, basketball courts, and the 
playground located at Hancock Elementary School in the 2018-2019 fiscal year. 
 
 
Mr. Steere asked if anyone present tonight wished to speak on the topic.  This hearing 
refers to the request from the Town of Hancock to use funds from the Daniels Trust 
Fund to make improvements to the baseball field, basketball courts, and the playground 
located at the Hancock Elementary School.  These facilities are used by Hancock 
Elementary School students as well as recreational organizations, and residents 
 
John Jordan, Hancock, confirmed that these areas are in need of this work. 
 
Hearing no further discussion, Mr. Steere closed the public hearing at 7:29 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brenda Marschok 


